
W O R C E S T E R 
— Quinsigamond Community 
College was one of  only two 
community colleges award-
ed a 2020/2021 Kenneth J. 

Donnelly Workforce Success 
Grant for Expanded Training 
Capacity & Employment 
Program Performance.

QCC was awarded a $197,183 

Grant that will provide fund-
ing for unemployed residents 
to take part in the College’s 
Administrative Medical 
Professional Program. 
Donnelly Workforce Success 
Grants serve people across 
Massachusetts whose life 
experiences and circumstanc-
es make it difficult for them to 
succeed in employment with-
out targeted support. QCC’s 
Workforce Development 
and Continuing Education 
(CWDCE) will provide train-
ing and placement services 
for 40 eligible, unemployed 
residents in the Central MA 
region.

Eligible students who take 
part in the program can 
realize a career as a Medical 
Administrative Assistant in a 
variety of  healthcare settings 
such as hospitals and health 
systems, physicians’ offices, 
clinics, long-term care facil-
ities, surgery centers, ambu-
latory surgery centers, reha-
bilitation centers, and other 

types of  healthcare settings.  
Students in the program will 
learn the roles and responsi-
bilities of  a healthcare team, 
interpersonal communica-
tion, medical records man-
agement, compliance with 
HIPAA, and diagnostic and 
procedural coding. Students 
will also learn how to handle 
medical emergencies to pre-
pare for, and appropriately 
respond to various life-threat-
ening emergencies in the med-
ical office setting. The U.S. 
Bureau of  Labor Statistics 
projects that from 2019 to 
2029, Medical Administrative 
Assistants will more than 
quadruple the job growth rate 
of  all other occupations.

“We are presently recruit-
ing for two classes that will 
begin in the Spring/Summer,” 
said Kathie Manning, dean of  
the CWDCE. “This program 
includes all materials, as well 
as the certification test.”

Students enrolled in the 
program are expected to work 

a minimum of  30 hours per 
week (remote or in-person) 
once they have completed the 
course and obtained certifica-
tion.  Students who complete 
the program and are employed 
for 60 days at 30-hours-a-week 
are eligible to receive a $500 
stipend.

“To maintain a compet-
itive and sustainable econo-
my, Massachusetts must con-
tinue to invest in a skilled 
and well-trained workforce,” 
said Governor Charlie Baker. 
“These grants will give work-
ers and companies the oppor-
tunity to gain access to occu-
pations critical to the future 
economic success of  the 
Commonwealth.”

To learn more about the pro-
gram, email cce@qcc.mass.
edu or call 508-751-7900.

For more information about 
QCC, contact Josh Martin, 
Director of  Institutional 
Communications at 508-854-
7513 or jmartin@qcc.mass.
edu.

WORCESTER — The Worcester 
State University Athletics Department 
celebrated National Girls & Women in 
Sports Day on Wednesday afternoon 
with a virtual event featuring Lancer 
softball alumnae Marissa Avanzato ‘16.

Celebrated annually, National Girls 
& Women in Sports Day, powered by the 
Women’s Sports Foundation, “inspires 
girls and women to play and be active, 
(and) to realize their full power,” says 
the Women’s Sports Foundation on 
their website. “NGWSD honors the 
achievements of  female athletes, 
coaches and leaders and continues to 
Lead Her Forward by acknowledging 
the power of  sports to unlock her lim-
itless potential.”

Avanzato was a three-year member 
of  the Lancer softball team, where she 
helped lead Worcester State to the 2016 
MASCAC Championship and was a 
three-time Spring All-Academic team 
selection, while also a three-year mem-
ber of  the Student-Athlete Advisory 
Committee (SAAC). She was the 
President of  Lambda Pi Eta, Worcester 
State’s Communication Honor Society, 
as well as a member of  the Chi Alpha 
Sigma Athletic Honor Society. 

After graduation, Avanzato began 
her career in athletic communications 
at Villanova University, serving as an 
intern. After one year, she began a 
graduate assistant position at Eastern 
Tennessee State University, and in 
2019, began her current role serv-
ing as Assistant Director of  Athletic 
Communications at Texas A&M 
University. 

Her career in collegiate athletics 
started almost as soon as she stepped 
foot on Worcester State’s campus as a 
freshman in the fall of  2012. She was 
granted federal work-study, and began 
working for Worcester State baseball 
coach and work-study manager Dirk 
Baker. “That was my first real start in 
anything in collegiate athletics,” she 
said. 

Being around the baseball team, 
Avanzato believed she would follow 
in her brother’s footsteps, as he works 
for the New York Yankees, before 
her senior year when she realized 
she could make a career in college 
athletics. “I started shadowing (then 
sports information director) Nikki 
Narducci a ton, which gave me a lot 
of  experience. I learned (the statistics 

programs), writing, and a handful of  
other things that I never even knew 
about.” 

Avanzato admitted that she still 
didn’t have an abundance of  experi-
ence after graduation, but that per-
sistence was what got her into the 
athletic communications field. “I still 
have this on my Mac, I applied to 32 
different internships, graduate assis-
tant positions, and marketing, social 
media, and sports information posi-
tions,” she said to the student-athletes. 
“Villanova ended up being the one that 
gave me my first shot, and I learned a 
ton in that first year.” 

What Avanzato ultimately took 
from the experience of  applying for 
32 jobs, and what she preached to the 
Worcester State student-athlete was 
to “never give up, and just keep shoot-
ing.”

As primary media contact for the 
Aggie women’s volleyball and softball 
programs, Avanzato regularly travels 
around the country with the teams. 
Spending time with these college ath-
letes has made her realize that the 
relationships she gained after walk-
ing onto the Worcester State softball 

team her sophomore year are her fond-
est memories of  her four years on 
Chandler Street. “Even in quarantine, 
a few of  us got on a Zoom together,” 
she said. “I haven’t seen these people 
since six years ago, and it was amazing 
to see where we all were.

“The relationships that we built, the 
opportunity to play the game we love, 
and being able to say I was a college 
athlete have all become part of  my 
career. Being an sports information 
director is about the closest thing to 
not being an athlete anymore. That’s 
the reason I love being an SID so much 
- the relationships I get to build with 
my players, and watching them suc-
ceed and grow as players.”

“I would like to send a huge thank 
you to Marissa for coming on and 
speaking with our student-athletes,” 
said Worcester State Director of  
Athletics Michael Mudd. “I think 
our women student-athletes here at 
Worcester State are rockstars. They 
have continued to succeed not only in 
competition, but in the classroom, in 
the community, and even some on the 
frontlines of  the pandemic.”
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Krajcik has worked in health-
care for ten years, and at 
Harrington Hospital for the last 
eight. As the pandemic stretch-
es on, soon to close in on a full 
year since the first cases were 
detected in Massachusetts, she 
says she is grateful for the rec-
ognition that the NFL’s gesture 
has given to healthcare work-
ers as well as to the COVID-19 
vaccine.

 “I was very grateful to be 
able to receive the vaccine in 
hopes of  getting back to a some-
what normal life soon, and I 
am absolutely honored to be 
given this opportunity,” Krajcik 

says. “Going to the Super Bowl 
is something I’ve wanted to do 
since I was a kid so for this 
to become a reality for me 
still feels unreal. I’m so grate-
ful to the Kraft family & the 
Harrington administration for 
choosing me.”

 “Meaghan goes above and 
beyond for everyone,” said 
Harrington Healthcare Chief  
Nursing Officer Jess Calcidise. 
“In the beginning of  COVID, 
she was working 70 to 80 hours 
a week and didn’t take one day 
off. She suited up when she 
needed to, and made herself  
available to take swabs in the 
testing sites whenever she was 
asked; she is a truly great repre-
sentation of  Harrington.” 

Being from Dudley and 
a native of  Massachusetts, 
Krajcik says she is an avid 
Patriots fan. Although she 
won’t be seeing her favorite 
team play in the Superbowl, she 
says she is looking forward to 
seeing Tom Brady play – even if  
she’s not necessarily rooting for 
him anymore.

 “I do like Brady, but it’s tough 
seeing him play for another 
team. I really wish he would 
have retired as a Patriot! I do 
think he’ll put up a good fight, 
but I think the Chiefs are going 
to win. Pat Mahomes is one of  
the best right now, and I will 
be rooting for the Chiefs,” she 
said.
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he had to reach out to state 
fire officials regarding how 
moving there would affect 
Southbridge’s ISO (Insurance 
Services Office) rating. That’s 
determined by several factors, 
including the town’s equipment 

and how far firefighters have to 
travel. Among other things, a 
department’s ISO rating influ-
ences residents’ home insur-
ance costs.

“At a very minimum, we need 
to be within five miles” of  any 
place in town, he said. Both 
Elm Street and the Knight site 
are, but the fact the sites are 

0.6 miles apart does change the 
calculations for some closer 
locations. 

Regarding Knight, citizen 
Helen Boyle raised a concern 
that has sometimes been raised 
by others, asking whether it’s 
in the floodplain. Hulyk said 
it technically is, but is not in 
direct danger.
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Alumna speaks at Worcester State’s Girls 
& Women in Sports event

HISTORICAL 
COMMISSION 
HONORS 
BOB BRIERE
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The Sturbridge Historical Commission honored Bob Briere at the Sturbridge Selectman’s meeting on Dec. 7 
for his lifelong dedication to bringing Sturbridge history to the people of Sturbridge and surrounding commu-
nities.  A plaque was presented to him in recognition of his dedication on Dec. 8 in front of the Sturbridge 
Town Hall. From left to right: Charlie Blanchard, Bob Briere, and Barbara Search.




